
From: DEBORAH BENSON  
Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2020 1:14 PM 
To: Michele Gardner <mgardner@townoffairfax.org> 
Subject: Town Council Meeting item 14 
 

Hello Michele,  
Please forward this email to the Council Members and Mr. Toy and make it a part of the 
public record for the upcoming June 3, 2020 Council meeting.  
Thank you .  
Deborah  
 
Town Council members Goddard, Hellman, Coler, Ackerman, Reed and Garrett Toy, 
Town Manager  
 
Regarding item 14 on consent calendar  
 
I suggest a 10% reduction in salary for Town staff during this pandemic in order to help 
offset the loss of income from sales taxes and other sources. U.C. is doing so. The 
Town of Larkspur is doing so as are other towns. Most of our small business owners are 
experiencing a much more dramatic loss of income than 10%. Using March payroll as 
an example we could save $26,600 every month. Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Deborah Benson  
      Cascade Drive  
 


